February 7, 1951 Mr. and Mrs. L. A. McNalley Minneapolis, Kansas Dear Janet and Mac: Nothing special to tell you, but it has been just a week since I have written you. I have seen Mike at least once since you were here. He was out to the house on a short visit. There is nothing especially new to report. I think it unfortunate that at a period of worldwide unrest we should have so weak a representative in the White House. Everything is moving along nicely at the office. I shall be glad to see you as often as possible. Love, WCS: bjh